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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 11, 2005

TO: Honorable Helen Giddings, Chair, House Committee on Business & Industry 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2552 by Elkins (Relating to the operation of staff leasing services companies.), As 
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill amends the Labor Code to allow a license holder to sponsor a plan of self-insurance for health 
benefits provided by the license holder for the benefit of assigned employees. The Department of 
Licensing and Regulation (TDLR) indicates the provisions of this bill would not affect the agency’s 
workloads. Based on TDLR’s analysis, it is assumed that the provisions of the bill could be 
implemented using existing resources.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2005.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 452 Department of Licensing and Regulation

LBB Staff: JOB, JRO, MW, RR
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